Mid-Valley Genealogical Society.

June 11, 1978. The Elizabeth Ritchie Room, Corvallis Library.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Theodore Gump. Mildred Hawkins acted as secretary protem.

The Minutes were read, and approved after some discussion.

Mr. Stryker presented the Treasurers report which was accepted.

Valerie Nicholsd introduced a visiotr and new member, blive Osburn of Albany, brought by Jean Vanderpool.

Mr. Stryker presented copies of the new By-Laws. The cost of reproducing 106 copies was \$19.50.

Mr. Van Cleve made a motion that these be sold at  $25\phi$  per copy, the motion was seconded and passed.

It was brought to the attention of the society that the BEGINNERS PACKETS have been used up. It was suggested that a workshop be held at the summer sessions when regualr mtgs. will not be held.

Elizabeth Akin moved the portion devoted to business meeting and program would be dispensed with in July August and that time be used as a workshop. Motion seconded and passed.

A motion was approved to form a coordinating committee to prepare for the first workshop with Edna, chairman in July and Mr. Stryker in August and Elizabeth Akin will assist, and bring the necessary forms.

New Membership lists with new books and states to be researched are available for  $10\phi$  each.

Valerie announced the donation of a book from Pauline Mary Keith(Mrs. Everett). A note of appreciation will be sent by Peggy Mason.

An announcement was made of a Genealogy exposition "Climbing your Family Tree" friday, June 23, 1978 at the LDS Church in Adbany. The time is from 7 to 10 P.M. Mr. Gump will be responsible for bringing materials belonging to Edna Wiese and Valerie Nichols for display.

Page 2.

Census films at the Library now cost 75¢ to order.

case car el .ou been mend bran attracas become ter

Mildred Hawkins and Eugene Beard reported on the progress of the weekly newspaper, now called THE OREGON HERALD.

Mr. Van Cleve announced that old telephone books are still available for 10¢ to 25¢. Mr. Beard reported that it is possible to receive specific telephone books of cities for current information from the Telephone company.

Meeting adjourned.

Mildred Hawkins, Secretary pro tem.